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Dear Members 

 

In accordance with the resolution adopted in the previous General Body Meeting, the 

General Body Meeting of our Association was held today, 31-07-2025, in the Conference Hall 

of the University College of Science, Osmania University, Hyderabad. 

It was a truly nostalgic and emotional experience for many of us, especially the senior 

members, to return to our alma mater, where we spent some of the most formative years of 

our lives. Members fondly recalled their student days and shared cherished memories, 

making the occasion even more special. 

The General Body appreciated and wholeheartedly commended the Executive Committee for 

its dedicated efforts in resolving several long-pending issues, including the disbursement of 

PRC arrears, AQP arrears, and DA arrears, as reported by the General Secretary. Members 

also expressed gratitude for the successful securing of office space for our Association 

within the university premises. 

Suggestions were made by members to continue pursuing other pending matters such as 

the revision of HRA to 15%, issuance of health cards, and implementation of an online 

system for submitting life certificates. 

It was unanimously resolved to revise the annual membership fee from Rs. 500 to Rs. 1,000 

in view of holding two meetings a year, along with the conduct of sports and cultural events 

on Republic Day and Independence Day. 

Furthermore, it was resolved to celebrate the Golden Jubilee of our beloved university on 

19th August 2025 with special programs on the KU campus. 

 

K U R T A  



The Executive Committee extends its heartfelt thanks to all members for their enthusiastic 

participation, which contributed to the grand success of today’s meeting. We firmly believe 

that our collective strength and unity will go a long way in achieving the rightful benefits due 

to us. 

Thank you once again, one and all. 

Warm regards, 

Executive Committee 

KURTA 


